
 

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns. 

 
CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

May 13, 2021 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and  Paving being completed this spring. Project managed by Franklin County  
Rohr Road to Port Rd   Engineers office (FCEO) 
  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Bids were received on 4/30/21. Notice of Award is expected to be 

delivered to the contractor before end of next week. Notice to proceed is 
expected to be issued about the first of June.  

 
Phase 2 S. Hamilton/Higgins Sidewalk and conduit work is underway.  Paving has been delayed  
Intersection Improvements  due to weather but is expected to occur in next 3-6 weeks. Awaiting 

completion of fabrication of signal support equipment. It is expected that 
signal equipment will be erected in July, pending delivery of the 
manufactured poles and mast arms.  

Streets/Street: 
 
2021 Street Maintenance Work is underway on Church Street and Cooper alley with installation of 

new concrete drive aprons ad the street connections. Work in front of the 
Municipal building is underway. Ramp upgrades at the Main Street and 
Lesleh Ave. intersection are underway.    

 
Saltzgaber Road reconstruction I attended a preconstruction meeting for this project, hosted by the  
  and Toy Road & Swisher Rd Franklin County Engineer’s office.  The Contractor has not yet presented a  
  Improvements schedule.  It is expected that work will begin in June or July. Groveport 

Road will be impacted with new turn lanes at the Saltgaber/Groveport 
Intersection.  The Franklin Co. Engineer will manage construction. 

Storm system:  
Alley Drainage Design is underway to address replacement of older alley storm drains  

along Hickory Alley and along Brook alley north between Hickory and 
Main Street.  Awaiting information from Columbia Gas if conflicts exist. 
To be put out for bid later this year.  

 Development Projects:  
Redwood Apts. Hendron Engineering plans for utility improvements are approved. Site plans are 

approved.  Awaiting request for preconstruction meeting. 

2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans were approved for a site at the NE corner of this 
parcel, being two warehouses for Pizzuti that will connect to Global Court 
in Obetz.  Awaiting preconstruction meeting.  

 
5740 Greenpointe Dr North Site development plans were approved for a 100,000 SF building to be 

built north of Wendy’s, with drive connections onto Greenpointe Dr. N. 
Developer still needs to acquire building permits and zoning clearance. 

 Traffic study:  

Groveport Road Corridor Study Final Report was offered to stakeholders for comment.  Presentation 
will be made to Council at May’s Committee of the Whole meeting. 

 


